IBEW "= LOCAL UNION 589

INTERNATIONAL BROTHERHOOD OF ELECTRICAL WORKERS
38 Church Street

Patchogue, NY 11772

Tel (631) 569-4008

Fax (631) 569-4010

February 9, 2024

Ms. Kelli Coughlin

Deputy Chief Labor Relations Officer
The Long Island Railroad

Jamaica Station

Jamaica, NY 11435

RE: Waterpump Station Preventative Maintenance Contract

Dear Mr. Coughtin,

In October the IBEW was in receipt of the attached letter that was addressed to Ricardo
Sanchez pertaining to the above-mentioned work. On November 3, 2023, a meeting
with the department was held to discuss and then a tour of some sites took place on
February 6 and 7, 2024.

After careful consideration, IBEW Local 589 does NOT give concurrence for this work to
be contracted out. The IBEW does in fact have the manpower and skills to perform this
work.

Again, this is a formal non-Concurrence to the attached letter.
Regards,

Steven Schmitt, President
International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers
Local Union 589

CC: R. Sanchez, Union File, V. D’Agostino, F. Portela, A. Morrongiello



